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Follow-up meeting on Participation in EAPN

Developing participation at EU level

Brussels, 26 June 2009

On 26 June, EAPN organized the first follow-up meeting on participation to make proposals for increasing participation of people experiencing poverty in its European work. Eight National Networks (NNs) attended the meeting, of which seven coming with 2 delegates – 1 person experiencing poverty involved in the National Network and 1 Executive Committee member or National Coordinator of the European Meetings of People Experiencing Poverty. 

During the meeting, participants:

1. exchanged their national and personal experiences with developing participation;

2. pointed out the obstacles that need to be addressed; and
3. made proposals to improve participation in the European work of EAPN. 

1. The experience of EAPN National Networks is diverse, some approaching participation through policy making (engaging with the National Action Plans), others working to build the capacity of the grassroots sector and helping people experiencing poverty to organize themselves and get engaged in the work of the Networks and others directly recruiting people experiencing poverty to participate in activities and organizations. Regardless of the approach, all the participants emphasized the benefits of participation to people, organizations and policies and the need to develop it more strategically.
Specific proposals and ideas that were raised during the meeting include general reflections on participation, as well as the role NNs and EAPN could play in strengthening participation. 
Reflections on participation in general:
1. Poverty exists and will continue to exist, and it is our task to make sure that people who experience poverty should go out of it in the shortest time possible;

2. participation is an important way to make sure people get heard, but it is not the ultimate solution to poverty;

3. Training, communication/information and awareness raising are key to supporting the engagement of people experiencing poverty. 

4. it is our responsibility to facilitate for people experiencing poverty the understanding of the environment and the involvement in meetings of different levels;

5. the support people need to engage from the very first steps should be spelled out clearly and provided. 
What should NNs do?
1. National Networks should hold regular meetings and exchanges to follow the progress on participation, bringing together people experiencing poverty, Executive Committee members and National Coordinators for the European Meetings of People experiencing poverty. 

2. National Networks could set up similar working structures as EAPN and involve people experiencing poverty in those discussions;

3. National Networks should evaluate the participation of their representatives in working groups of EAPN and make sure that the communication reaches people experiencing poverty. 

4. National Networks could Organize focus groups and national, regional and local meetings of people experiencing poverty, which is a good way to set the basis for broader participation;

5. National Networks must make sure that there is someone to put the policy understanding into accessible language for the people experiencing poverty. 
What EAPN should do?
1. EAPN should encourage policy makers to have a more planned approach to ensure that people experiencing poverty have their say;

2. shadow/peer learning systems could be put in place to start to include more people experiencing poverty in meetings of Working Groups and in the General Assembly;

3. EAPN needs to harmonize its work on participation and encourage NNs to have people experiencing poverty in the structures of the National Networks themselves;

4. EAPN should develop and offer as many tools to members as possible even if they will not be able to answer everyone’s needs;

5. EAPN should facilitate the continuous exchange of good practice among the NNs. 
The main conclusion from the meeting is that EAPN needs a strategic document that restates its principles and values and provides practical recommendations to the NNs to increase the participation of people experiencing poverty in its work. This document should go to the Executive Committee and then another large participation meeting should be organized in 2010 to continue building on this work. The Bureau will lead on the follow-up work.  
All the participants found the meeting very positive and agreed that EAPN needs to build on this energy and continue providing spaces to National Networks to further the work on participation. 
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